
Dear Resident/Business

The purpose of this leaflet is to let you know the outcome of the informal consultation carried out in 
September/October 2011, on the proposal to introduce a Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) in your road.

GC CPZ EXTENSION
The consultation resulted in a total of 186 questionnaires being returned from the roads in the ABC block 
outside the CPZ to Streatham Road, representing a response rate of 25.5%. During the consultation, 
58.6% of respondents indicated that they currently have parking problems in their roads compared to 
40.3% who felt that they do not. Residents were asked if they would support a CPZ if the neighbouring 
road/s or part of their roads were included in a CPZ. A majority of 51.1% indicated that they would support 
a CPZ if the neighbouring road/s or part of their road were included in a CPZ, compared to 42% who would 
not, with 6.9% undecided.  A majority of 49.5% support the concept of a CPZ, compared to 42.5% who do 
not. Residents were also asked if they would support the proposed GC CPZ extension in their road/s. This 
resulted in 46.9% in support and 47.3% against. 

Further analysis of the data road by road showed that those roads and part of those roads away from the 
existing CPZ toward Streatham Road do not support a CPZ even if the neighbouring roads were included 
in a CPZ. However, roads adjacent to the GC CPZ are overwhelmingly in favour, except for Gunton 
Road which is marginally against the proposed parking controls. When Links Road and Seely Road were 
analysed up to and including their junctions with Hailsham Road, it was found that the majority of those 
who responded in these sections were in favour. However, towards Streatham Road, the numbers in 
favour dwindled especially for Seely Road where the figures show a majority against but Links Road still 
maintain a majority in favour. The table below details this analysis.

SUMMARY OF RESULTS (APPROVED ROADS FOR STATUTORY CONSULTATION)

ROAD NAME
Q4,  Do you support the proposed extension of the GC CPZ in your road?

Yes No Unsure % Yes % No % Unsure
Deal Road 20 3 1 83.3 12.5 4.2
Estbourne Road 11 5 0 68.8 31.3 0
Frinton Road 5 1 0 83.3 16.7 0
Gunton Road 2 3 0 40 60 0
Hailsham Road 3 2 0 60 40 0
Links Road, 62 -170, odd 43 -133 21 8 4 63.6 24.2 12.2
Seely Road, 56-134, odd 71-159 14 9 0 58.3 37.5 0
Total 76 31 6 67.3 27.4 5.4

For further details please refer to the enclosed consultation results.

The results of the consultation along with your views were presented in a report to the Street Management 
Advisory Committee and the Cabinet Member on the 23 January 2012.
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The Cabinet Member decision:    

After careful consideration, the Cabinet Member agreed to proceed with a statutory consultation to 
extend ‘GC’ CPZ extension to include Deal Road, Eastbourne Road, Frinton Road, Gunton Road, 
Halsham Road, parts of Links Road (between 62 & 170, 43 & 133) and Seely Road (between 61 & 157, 
56 & 134), operational Monday to Friday, between 8.30am and 6.30pm as shown on plan overleaf.

To proceed with a statutory consultation and publication of the relevant draft Traffic Management Orders 
(TMOs) on the Council’s intention to introduce ‘‘At Any Time’’ waiting restrictions at key locations, such 
as junctions; bends; at the turning heads of culs-de-sac and other specific locations.

Agreed not to extend the CPZ into Jersey Road, Ipswich Road, Vectis Garden, Vectis Road parts of 
Links Road (between 172 & 280 and 137 & the Sub station) and Seely Road (between 159 & 335 and 
136 & 232) until such time that the residents petition the Council for inclusion.

In line with the feedback received, it was also decided to exclude those roads which did not support 
a CPZ. The roads that excluded from the proposed CPZ will be subject to waiting restrictions at key 
locations such as junctions, bends and cul-de-sacs. This will ensure safety and access at all times. 
These proposed measures are subject to a statutory consultation, which will provide a further opportunity 
for residents to air their views.

Please be reminded that if a CPZ is implemented in the roads as shown on the plan, parking is likely to 
be displaced into the roads/part of roads not within the CPZ. This displacement is likely to be caused by 
commuters and those residents in the proposed CPZ who may not want to pay for a permit. Residents 
outside of the proposed CPZ extension now have a further opportunity to be included in the scheme if 
they wish to do so and this should be done in writing or as a petition to the Council during this statutory 
consultation.

Existing GC CPZ
A total of 745 consultation leaflets were distributed as part of the review of the existing GC CPZ which 
resulted in a total of 141 returns, representing a response rate of 18.9%. A majority of 75.2% of all 
respondents indicated that they are generally satisfied with the current operation of the parking controls in 
their roads. According to the results, 75.2% (majority) of respondents do not want the GC CPZ removed. 
A Majority of 52.5% do not want the operating days changed compared to 36.9% who do. 12.8% prefer 
operating hours changed to 10am – 4pm, with 12.1% who prefer 11am – 12 noon and a majority of 75.2% 
want the status quo. 

In line with the results of the feedback received during the review, the Cabinet Member agreed not to make 
changes to the GC CPZ.

The report and the Cabinet Members decision can be viewed on the Council’s website,  
www.merton.gov.uk/cpzgcex

What Happens Next
A Notice of the Council’s intentions to introduce the above measures will be published in a local newspaper 
(The Guardian), London Gazette and posted on lamp columns in the vicinity. Representations for and 
against the proposals described in this Notice must be made in writing to the Head of Street Scene and 
Waste, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey, SM4 5DX or email trafficandhighways@
merton.gov.uk by no later than 5 April 2012 quoting reference ES/SGE/ZONE GC CPZ EX. Objections 
must relate only to the elements of the scheme that are subject to this statutory consultation.
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All representations along with Officers’ comments and recommendations will be presented in a report to 
the Street Management Advisory Committee and/or the Cabinet Member for Environmental Sustainability 
and regeneration. Please note that responses to any representations received will not be made until a final 
decision is made by the Cabinet Member. The Council is required to give weight to the nature and content 
of your representations and not necessarily the quantity. Your reasons are, therefore, important to us.

A copy of the proposed TMO, a plan identifying the areas affected by the proposals and the Council’s 
Statement of Reasons can be inspected at the Merton Link, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, 
Surrey, SM4 5DX during the Council’s normal office hours Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm. A copy can 
also be inspected at Mitcham Library. This information is also available on Merton Council’s website,  
www.merton.gov.uk/cpzgcex.

The result of the consultation along with officers’ recommendations will be presented in a report to Street 
Management Advisory Committee and/or the Cabinet Member for Environmental Sustainability and 
Regeneration. Once a decision is made you will be informed accordingly.

Please note that responses to any representations received will not be made until a final decision is 
made. If you require further information, you may contact Paul Atie directly on 020 8545 3214 or email  
paul.atie@merton.gov.uk.
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Request for document translation

Your contact:
Name...................................................

Address...............................................

............................................................

............................................................

Telephone...........................................

If you need any part of this document explained in your language, please tick 

box and contact us either by writing or by phone using our contact details below.
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Paul Atie, Merton Civic  
Centre, London Road,  
Morden, SM4 5DX
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